Historical Perspective on the Seeding Regulations
Approximately 10 years ago, several problems were presented to the Board of Control as proposals to the tournament rules. It should be noted that these problems impacted, and continue to impact, much more than just basketball, as the exact regulations appear in baseball, basketball, soccer, softball and volleyball.

· One problem was from district tournament managers who were having to wait until the 11th hour to know who was playing whom in a seeded district, and couldn't get programs ready, brackets printed, media information, etc. finished. This may seem unusual in today’s push button world, but printing, media and official notification efforts take time, and cannot be done in a single day.

· Another problem arose in soccer where the seeding meeting was held, and a week later, one of the teams was required to forfeit games for using an ineligible player. So which should stand, the records as of the meeting or the forfeit based records? If the forfeit based records are used, then one of the better teams now drops to a lower seed, and disrupts the seeding philosophy. 

· A third problem arose from the question, “how come the teams that played opposite draw districts were better able to prepare by scouting, etc., as opposed to seeded districts which would wait until the last minute to play games”. 

In an effort to address all of these issues, the Board of Control affirmed a staff recommendation that the records in a seeded district be set as of the meeting, that way, the same procedure is in place for the draw districts as in the seeded districts. Managers can have adequate time to prepare for tournaments, etc. 

As a result, the tournament rules were changed, and countless times over the last few years, this point has been mentioned in publications and communication from the KHSAA office, in person in rules meetings, etc. This year, it was even the focal point at a break out session at the Annual Delegate Assembly Meeting of schools on January 8, a meeting incidentally attended by many school delegates. Anyone attending that meeting and recognizing that their district had a problem, could have easily fixed even this year's basketball problem, by going back and addressing the issue immediately. 

The problem only arises when someone who knows the rule, waits to see a way they can use its interpretation to their advantage. So in our own efforts to be consistent throughout the state, we advised any and all districts to be sure and comply with the rule. We are challenged every day to make sure we enforce our rules consistently, and not arbitrarily, district to district. It appears to be a one year problem as those who were not in compliance before can re-tool their schedules to be sure that they are in line. The win and loss combination is just a way to help break the winning percentage tie if on-court / on-field doesn't work, and ensures that at least the majority wishes of the district (to seed in the first place) are honored.
The rule is constantly under review, and all efforts are made to ensure consistent wording in all effected sports. For example, just this year a revision was made after consultation with the Board to allow the outdoor sports deadlines to be one week later (must be the second Monday prior to the first round) due to rain outs, and cancellations. This same logic led the office to extend the published deadline one extra week in basketball this year due to the number of games lost due to inclement weather.
Let me know if this is as clear as mud or if something else needs to be clarified for you and your fellow principals. In most districts, the scheduling of each opponent one time settles the district standings. For those in larger districts, or which require teams to play multiple times, the problem can be compounded, but is not insurmountable. And please understand, no athlete has been penalized, only their school’s district tournament opponent clarified by the application of the printed rules.

